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Appointment rules should be approved
Cherry Hill should adopt ordinance to open up the appointment process.
Elected officials and reform-minded citizens in Cherry Hill have been sparring for the past few weeks over a proposal to make appointments to township boards more open and transparent.
Mayor Bernie Platt and other council members may be offended at the implication that some of the people serving on the township planning board, zoning board and other boards and commissions are there because they're political allies of elected officials and the Democratic Party. But it really doesn't matter if elected officials or a few board/commission members are offended.
The Cherry Hill Reform Committee's proposal is sound and represents good public policy. The provisions it lays out for making sure all residents have easy access to finding out which board and commission seats are open and establishing a clear, straighforward application process for those seats are good ideas that every town ought to adopt.
The reform committee's proposed ordinance calls for creating a register of appointed municipal positions and having that register on the township Web site and at the township library and municipal building. The register would include a description of each appointed municipal position, including the position's duties, and any special qualifications needed to hold the position. The register would also have the name of the person currently holding the position, the expiration date of that person's term and the number of vacant seats on that board.
The ordinance would also mandate that the township have a standard form for residents to apply to serve on boards and commissions. People could apply at any time. Any time a vacancy were to arise on a board or commission, the appointing authority would have to review every application. Every person who submitted an application for that board would have to be notified about the vacancy.
Several North Jersey and Central Jersey communities -- including Newark and Asbury Park -- have these rules already, as does the state government.
We see no reason why Cherry Hill and other South Jersey towns shouldn't follow suit.
We're not saying Cherry Hill has gone out of its way to keep the general public in the dark or keep residents who aren't in political circles off of volunteer boards.
But we believe this proposal from the Cherry Hill Reform Committee can ensure a clear, open process for applying to boards and commissions and can keep residents better informed about who serves on these bodies.
The reform committee, a group of residents who've been working on this ordinance for months, have already collected enough signatures on petitions to get their ordinance put on the ballot for a referendum vote in November.
It doesn't have to come to that, however. The township council could and should just do the right thing and approve the ordinance at the next council meeting in September. If the mayor and council look past their political differences with some members of the reform committee, they would see that this ordinance is about good, open government.
